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Letter from the President

Dear Neighbors, 

Fall is upon us, meaning by the time 
you have read this, some of our proud 
traditions will have taken place, such 
as the Halloween Decoration Contest 
and Halloween Costume Parade, and 
even more are right around the corner --- 
Santa’s Ride and the Holiday Decoration 
Contest. These annual events continue 
because our community recognizes the 
importance of maintaining the Village’s 
traditions and emphasizes the importance 
of being more than just neighbors. 

Our community was started back in 
1947 and was specifi cally planned to be a 
cohesive neighborhood, with Loch Raven 
Elementary School as the community 
anchor, with homes starting on Aberdeen 
and the surrounding area, until branching 
out to include additional homes south, 
west, and northwest of the school. 

We have agreed to live as one community. 
We have agreed to be bound by the same 
covenants, rules, and to act together 
in the interests of the community, even 
over individual wants. Since 1947, far 
more often than not, our community has 
acted together and without regard to 
physical barrier or artifi cial lines drawn. 
Those lines may differentiate parts of 
Loch Raven Village to others, but they 
should not divide us. We should support 
efforts that unite us in as many ways as 
possible. 

Obviously, we will not agree on all issues 
at all times. However, we are 1,472 homes 
strong. If we dedicate ourselves to a goal, 
we are far more likely to get results. 
Together, we have the strength and we 
have the numbers to make a difference. 

Now, we have several long-term issues 
for which this community needs your 
help and participation. We need to make 
sure that Pleasant Plains Elementary 
School is as strong of an asset as possible 
for our children and our community. We 
need more contributors for the Crier 
and other communication outlets. Just 
as important, we all want Loch Raven 
Elementary School building and site to 
remain of benefi cial use to the Village 
for years to come. However, the building 
needs major renovations. We need a 
team of people to help with a long-term 
plan, fundraising and other efforts to 
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January/February Crier Submissions
Deadline: December 15, 2014

WHAT’S NEXT FOR 
LOCH RAVEN ELEMENTARY?

–see page 4

www.LochRavenVillage.com

FREE
Pancake Breakfast with Santa!

Join us for crafts, caroling,
 and small gifts for the children.

Saturday, December 6th
 9 – 11 a.m. at Babcock Church 

Sponsored by 
Babcock Church and the 

Associates of Loch Raven Village.
For Santa’s Ride Information

see page 3

–continued on page 3
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President’s Letter
Dear Neighbors,

Thank you to those residents who attended 
our annual general meeting in April.  We 
were very grateful to have Police Capt. 
Houston of the Towson precinct and 
Mr. Adam Whitlock, Chief of Baltimore 
Co. Code Enforcement in attendance.  
To recap; Captain Houston will have 
officers add patrols to the area around 
Ravenwood Plaza based on concerns 
voiced at our meeting.  He encourages 
residents to make sure windows and 
doors are locked in homes and vehicles 
and recommends the use of the “club” to 
hinder car thefts.  Unfortunately, police 
do not handle the issue of shopping carts 
being left around the neighborhood.  That 

is an issue for the owners of the carts to 
pursue if they wish.  Residents may call 
the Towson Precinct at 410-887-2361 or 
reach out directly to Captain Houston 
at Shouston@baltimorecountymd.gov if 
they have concerns. Remember to call 
911 if concerned about a possible crime 
in progress.

To contact or file a complaint with code 
enforcement residents may: call 410-
887-3351, call 311, email: paienfore@
baltimorecountymd.gov, or use the 
BaltoCoGo app.  All rental properties 
must follow the same regulations and 
must be registered with the county in 
order to operate.  This applies to both 
regular and short-term rental properties. 
ALRV has asked the county for more 
guidance regarding short-term rentals.  
Currently, it is unclear how rules 
governing renting to no more than two 
unrelated persons or rentals operating 
essentially as hotels/commercial 
enterprises in residential zones are being 
applied in short-term rental situations.  
The county will implement a code 
enforcement community sweep sometime 
this year.  ALRV does not have details 
of when this will occur.  However, this is 
a good reminder to bring your property 
into both county code compliance and to 
tackle those general maintenance and 
upkeep projects that you may have been 

GARDEN TOUR COMING IN JULY!
(See page 6 for details!)

Summer Crier Submissions
Deadline: August 15, 2023
lrvcriereditor@gmail.com

– continued on page 3

The cherry trees looked spectacular this 
spring along the front sidewalk of Loch Raven 
Technical Academy. Thank you to Yuan Lu 
for this lovely photo!



ALRV MEETINGS

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month

7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
President – 
Jason Garber lrvcommittee@gmail.com
Vice-President –  
Nick Linehan   443-895-1407
kiscape@aol.com
Treasurer – 
Leslea Knauff 410-823-0648
Secretary – 
Antoinette O’Donnell
Odonnell1601@hotmail.com

BOARD MEMBERS
Wade Barnes alrvmembership@gmail.com
Gary Herwig  garysherwig@hotmail.com
Bruce Knauff  410-823-0648
Sue O’Neill 410-823-8765
Gretchen Sarkin 410-828-8952
Kate Walkinshaw
snairwell@hotmail.com

COMMITTEES- It takes a Village!
Architectural Review & Covenants –
Leslea Knauff 410-823-0648
Block Captains – 
Bruce Knauff   410-823-0648 
Block Party Grants – Open
Citizens on Patrol – John Kelly
LRVillageCOP@aol.com
Community Events – 
Antoinette O’Donnell
Odonnell1601@hotmail.com
Gardens – 
Gretchen Sarkin   410-828-8952
Marketing – Open
Membership – Wade Barnes
alrvmembership@gmail.com
Planning/Zoning Development – 
Nick Linehan 443-895-1407
kiscape@aol.com
Real Estate – Leslea Knauff 410-823-0648
The Village Crier –
Editor – Mary Noy
lrvcriereditor@gmail.com
Layout – Minuteman Press
Advertising  – lrvcrierads@gmail.com
School News Reporters –
 Thea Mussman, Dawn Korzi & Tracy Barr

Website – Kate Walkinshaw 
snairwell@hotmail.com
Welcome – Sue O’Neill  410-823-8765
 
CONTACTS
Baltimore County Code Enforcement –
410-887-3375
District 5 County Councilman -
David Marks
410-887-3384 Fax 410-887-5791
Council5@baltimorecountymd.gov
District 6 County Councilwoman -
Cathy Bevins
410-887-3388 Fax 410-887-5791
Council6@baltimorecountymd.gov
Pet Locator – 
Darrell Krushensky 410-823-6330
Police – 911 or 410-887-2222
Sixth Precinct Signifi cant Event 
Information –
http://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/
Agencies/police/pc06/index.html
Solid Waste Management 410-887-2000
Towson Times LRV Columnist –
Sue Van Essen 410-665-2899
Towson University 
(off-campus resident complaints) – 
Ryan Kane 410-704-2057
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7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life of 
Loch Raven Village residents.”

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month, 

7 p.m., Loch Raven Center, 
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102 

unless otherwise noted
in events calendar;

no meeting in August

Residents are encouraged to attend 
in order to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”

THE VILLAGE CRIER

Editor / LRVCrierEditor@gmail.com
  Mary Noy  
Layout & Printing  / Strategic Factory 
Ad Space Purchase  
  LochRavenVillage.com/shop
Distribution / LoisHerty@msn.com 
  Lois Herty

LOCAL AND COUNTY CONTACTS

Baltimore County Code   
  Enforcement / 410-887-3351
District 6 County Councilman  
  Mike Ertel 
  410-887-3388 / Fax 410-887-5791  
  Council6@BaltimoreCountyMD.gov
District 6 Outreach Coordinator   
  Vrinda Pani   
  D6Outreach@BaltimoreCountyMD.gov
Police / 911 or 410-887-2222
Sixth Precinct Signifi cant Event 
  Information / baltimorecountymd. 
  gov/Agencies/police/pc06
Solid Waste Management  
  410-887-2000
Towson University / Off-campus 
  resident issues /410-704-2057

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

President / ALRVpresident@gmail.com
  Antoinette O’Donnell
Vice-President / ALRVvicepresident@ 
   gmail.com / Peter Moulder
Treasurer / ALRVtreasurer@gmail.com   
  Tom Malstrom
Secretary / ALRVsecretary@gmail.com 
  OPEN
   

BOARD MEMBERS

Nicole Bailey / NLB4JB@gmail.com
Richard Brown / Brown7@comcast.net 
Gary Herwig / GarysHerwig@hotmail.com
Cindy Hunt / CndyHnt@gmail.com
Bruce Knauff / 410-823-0648
Nick Linehan   
  LochRavenVillageGreen@gmail.com
Tom Malstrom / TEMalstrom@aol.com
Peter Moulder / pmoulder49@gmail.com
Antoinette O’Donnell   
  Odonnell.LRV@outlook.com
Sue O’Neill / SueAnnOneill01@gmail.com
Kate Walkinshaw    
  Walkinwell4@gmail.com 

COMMITTEES - It takes a Village!

Architectural Review, Building 
Restrictions 
  LochRavenVillageCovenants@gmail.com
Block Captains / Lori Cullinan
  LRVBlockCaptain@gmail.com
Block Party Grants 
  Antoinette O’Donnell 
Citizens on Patrol / Richard Brown
Community Clean-up Events 
  Diane Davenport
  2DianeDavenport@gmail.com 
Events / Nicole Bailey
Facebook & IG / Antoinette O’Donnell
Gardens / Nick Linehan 
Marketing /  OPEN
Membership / Cindy Hunt 
   ALRVMembership@gmail.com
Planning/Zoning Development  
  Nick Linehan, Peter Moulder
Website / Kate Walkinshaw
Welcome, New Residents 
  Lori Cullinan 
  LRVBlockCaptain@gmail.com

ALRV MEETINGS

Meetings are held on the
second Wednesday of each month

7:00pm, Loch Raven Center
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102

unless otherwise noted on Facebook; 
NO August meeting

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 

“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 

Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”



HOLIDAY DECORATING 
CONTEST
It’s time once again for the annual 
Loch Raven Village Holiday Decorating 
contest sponsored by the Associates 
of Loch Raven Village. This year we 
are excited to announce that, with the 
support of the Knettishall Community 
Association, Knettishall residents are 
also invited to participate! Residents 
are invited and encouraged to decorate 
and light up the exterior of their homes 
and help transform our neighborhood 
into a Winter Wonderland! Judges will 
be making their way around the Village 
in late December to decide which homes 
are prize-worthy. Whether your style is 
homespun or electric sparkle, join in the 
fun and spirit of the holidays. 

The judging date will be posted on the 
Loch Raven Village Facebook page at 
facebook.com/LochRavenVillage.
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ensure that LRES continues to serve our 
community for many years to come (See 
story on page 4). 

These are matters that we, as a whole, 
can rally behind and accomplish. It 
is up to us to take this community to 
where we want it to be. I ask that you 
please get involved, as, together, we can 
achieve much more. Together, we are one 
community. Together, we are Loch Raven 
Village.  

As always, if you have any questions 
or comments, please contact me at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com. 
Respectfully yours, 

Jason S. Garber

–continued from page 1

SANTA’S RIDE
Mark your calendar for the evening of Saturday, December 13th so you can catch a 
glimpse of Santa! The Providence Volunteer Fire Company will escort our jolly friend 
on a ride throughout  the neighborhood, stopping along the way to greet neighbors, 
friends, children, and pets. Bring your cameras and smiles and watch for Santa at 
the following locations!

Stop One 5 p.m. 
Drumwood & Dellsway

Stop Two 5:20 p.m. 
Cottage Lane (1500 block)

Stop Three 5:40 p.m. 
Pleasant Plains Elem. School

Stop Four 6 p.m. 
Myamby Road

Stop Five 6:20 p.m. 
Feldbrook & Kirkwall Ct.

Stop Six 6:40 p.m. 
Loch Raven Elem. School

Stop Seven 7 p.m. 
Kennoway near Edgewood Rd.

Stop Eight 7:20 p.m. 
Glen Ridge & Loch Shiel

All times are approximate! 

– continued from page 1

delaying.  As a reminder, citations and 
costly fines may be issued by the county 
for non-compliance (e.g., trash cans 
without lids, evidence of rodents, debris 
left in yard, tall grass, etc.)  Let’s do our 
part to keep LRV looking beautiful!

For those of you who lived through the 
great Verizon cell service debacle of 2023, 
I hope, at this reading, your service has 
long since been fully restored.  Please 
know that ALRV reached out to the 
County Exec. and our County Council 
rep. and many emails were exchanged 
with Verizon on your behalf. 

The board continues to work diligently on 
projects that impact life and community 
in LRV.  First Watch recently opened in 
Towson Place.  The Chick-Fil-A project 
(former Bob Evans location) continues 
to move forward although we don’t yet 
have a timeframe for when it will open.   
Although we were told last year that a 
feasibility study would be done to plan for 
improvements at the Loch Raven Center, 
we do not have further information 
at this time, but ALRV will continue 
to follow up.  Stay tuned to Facebook 
and Instagram for ALRV updates and 
upcoming community events.  Visit 
our website, LochRavenVillage.com for 
answers to many covenant and code 
questions, and committee and county 
contact information.

The Village Crier newsletter has been a 
long-standing tradition in Loch Raven 
Village, and it is delivered by volunteers 
to every Village home. Currently, we 
need a volunteer to deliver The Crier 
on Drumwood Rd (anyone in the Village 
can do this!) Please contact Lois Herty at 
Loisherty@msn.com   Also, remember to 
sign up on our website to receive email 
updates.  In part, due to the high costs 
of printing/producing the print edition of 

The Crier, ALRV reduced printing from 
twelve issues per year to six issues.  In 
2020 we reduced that to four issues per 
year.  ALRV would like a timely way to 
update residents throughout the year. 
We promise not to overload your inbox!

I encourage you to send in your 2023 
membership - it’s easy to do online.  
Remember to include your name and email 
address with your membership.  And, 
as always, thank you to the volunteers 
who work on behalf of our community. It 
really does take a village. If you’d like to 
volunteer but are not sure where to start 
or if you have any questions, please email 
me at alrvpresident@gmail.com.  

Wishing you a safe and happy summer!
Antoinette O’Donnell
President



More than your Quick Printer.typical
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What Will the Future Hold for 
Loch Raven Elementary?
By Jason Garber

In 1947, Loch Raven Elementary School 
opened. For the next 35 years, it served 
as the anchor of our community. Because 
of the decreased enrollment throughout 
the county, the school was closed in 1983. 
Since that time, however, the school 
building and site have continued to 
serve our community in many ways. In 
2008, the building and site were made 
historic landmarks in recognition of the 
architectural and historic signifi cance to 
Baltimore County. 

Prior to the Baltimore County Public 
School’s plan to reactivate and renovate 
LRES, community efforts were underway 
to preserve and restore LRES. A 2002 
report done for the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village estimated that the costs 
for renovation would be $4.1 million. 
In 2007, the county commissioned a 
study and the costs estimate for 2009 
renovations amounted to $10 million. 
Since both studies were completed, the 
building and site were given historic 
landmark status, which may increase the 
costs for renovation. 

If the LRES building is allowed to fall 
into further disrepair, at some point it 
will no longer be able to be occupied and 
will be demolished. In that event, our 
community will suffer not only a loss of 
the planned anchor of our community, 
but the site is likely to lose its historic 
landmark status, opening the door for the 
property to be sold off and redeveloped. 
We must act today to prevent this from 
happening. 

The efforts that began before the BCPS 
project have been reignited, but now with 
greater urgency. We need your help to 
make sure that the LRES building and site 

 –continued on page 5

can be preserved and restored and saved 
from demolition and redevelopment. 

Due to the substantial costs for renovation, 
we will need to investigate joint uses 
for the building in order to attract the 
major investment needed. We will need 
some capital project or other private-
public partnership to make sure that the 
building survives and thrives. We will 
need to be creative and open-minded to 
the possibilities that may help us save 
the building and site. Some suggestions I 
have heard include an arts center, a Pre-
K program, a specialized senior center, 
and a government complex to be joined 
with the library. 

As part of this effort to preserve and 
restore LRES, I propose that we look 
into having a 70th year Anniversary 
to celebrate and honor the importance 
of the building and site to Loch Raven 

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team  
of Keller Williams Legacy 
(o) 443-660-9229 (c) 443-745-2734  
TimHodgin@kw.com  TimHodgin.com 

“Tim sold our home on Pleasant 
Plains Rd. for 98% of the asking 
price & using one of his Guaranteed 
Home Sale programs.”  
- The O’Donnell Family 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s Guarantee 
Program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, call me, or 
get a FREE report that explains this Guarantee at: 

Average Sold Price in Loch Raven Village 2022 
$274,440 (when listed & sold by all Realtors) 
$305,000 (when listed & sold by Tim Hodgin) 
 

Days on the Market of Sold Homes - 2022 
13 Days (when listed & sold by all Realtors) 
11 Days (when listed & sold by Tim Hodgin) 

Do You Walk Your Dog in 
LRV? You Can Be Part of 
COP!
Citizens on Patrol (COP) is a group of 
residents who volunteer a small bit of 
their time to patrol their neighborhood.  
Members set their own hours and receive 
training. 

While on patrol, COP members drive, 
bike, or walk their neighborhood and if 
they spot suspicious activity, they call 
911. If you are one of the many residents 
who walk your dog in LRV, you too 
can help keep our neighborhood safe 
from crime by being “on patrol” while 
exercising your canine friend! If you are 
interested in participating in this worthy 
program, please contact Richard Brown, 
COP coordinator for Loch Raven Village 
at brown7@comcast.net.

For more information on the COP 
program visit baltimorecountymd.
gov/ departments/police/community/
COP. The Weekly Baltimore County 
Crime Blotter for the Towson Precinct 
may be found at: https://www.
baltimorecountymd.gov/departments/
police/precinct-news/Precinct6. The 
Baltimore County Police and Community 
Relations Council (PCRC) provide an 
open forum where citizens, community 
leaders and representatives of the local 
business community may bring attention 
to problems within their neighborhood.

The PCRC meets on the fourth Tuesday 
of the month at 7 p.m. (The November 
meeting is on the fifth Tuesday.  No 
meetings in July, August, and December).  
All Loch Raven Village residents are 
welcome to attend. Trinity Episcopal 
Church, Memorial Hall, 120 Allegheny 
Avenue, Towson, Maryland 21204
Go to www.baltimorecountypcrc.org to 
learn more about the PCRC

 

Yard Sale Scheduled
for Sept. 9th
The Village-wide yard sale will be held 
at Babcock Presbyterian Church on 
September 9, rain or shine. Spaces will 
be 10 x 10 feet and can be purchased on 
the LochRavenVillage.com website. The 
price for ALRV members, Knettishall 
Association members, and Babcock 
Church members is $15 per space; 
all others, $25 per space. If you have 
questions about the yard sale, contact 
Nicole Bailey at LRVEvents2@gmail.
com.



SCHOOL NEWS

Pleasant Plains Elementary
American Education Week  
 November 17 – 21
“Parents and Pastries” breakfast   
 November 18  8 a.m.
Math and Reading Curriculum Night   
 November 20  5 p.m.
Parent/Community Involvement 
Committee meetings:
 November 24 5 p.m.
 December 22  3:30 p.m.
 January 8  6:30 p.m.  
Winter Choral and Band Concert    
 December 10  7:00 p.m. 
Family “Movement” Night     
 December 17 6:00 – 7:30 p.m.
STEM Fair Night for 4th & 5th graders   
 January 27

Immaculate Heart of Mary
Open House   
 November 13  9 a.m. – noon
“Minus Minors” Bingo   
 November 15   6 p.m.
Middle School Open House   
 November 20  6:30 p.m.
Breakfast with Santa   
 December 6   8 a.m. – noon  
(Call for ticket information at 410-668-8466).

Loch Raven High School
The theater department presents 
“Madame’s Been Murdered, Tea Will Be 
Late.”  November 21 and 22 at 7:00 p.m.  
$5.00 for students and $10 for adults.

Calvert Hall
The theater department 
presents “The 25th Annual 
Putnam County Spelling 
Bee.”  November 13, 14, 
and 15 at 7 p.m. and 
November 16 at 2 p.m.  
Tickets are students $12 
and seniors  $8.00.
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–continued from page 4

Village. At the same time, the proposed 
Anniversary will attract attention to 
the needs of the building, raise interest 
in preservation and restoration efforts, 
identify its availability for the right 
project, and relatedly, fundraising for 
such efforts. 

To have this Anniversary and to advance 
and enhance the efforts to preserve and 
restore LRES, we need your help. The 
projects are too big for a handful of people 
to pull together. The efforts will not be as 
successful without more volunteers. It 
will take the community. It will take the 
Village. 

Please contact me at lrvcommittee@gmail.
com to express your interest or if you have 
any questions.  

Learning at Babcock (LAB)
Elementary school age children are 
invited to participate in a weekly program 
of Christian education and academic 
support from 8:30 a.m. until noon on 
Sunday mornings.

Learning at Babcock (LAB) will begin 
Sunday, September 21, and run through 
Sunday, December 14, and is open to 
residents in the Loch Raven area. You 
need not be a member of Babcock Church 
to participate.

LAB is a free program that will offer:
•Breakfast and lunch
•Fellowship
•Games and activities
•Homework and quiet time

If you have questions or would like your 
child to attend this program, please email 
Jenn Pearson at jjjatpearson@gmail.com.

SCHOOL NEWS
Pleasant Plains Elementary School
BCPS will be providing meals to children 
at community sites including Pleasant 
Plains Elementary this summer through 
the Office of Food Services. Trailer 
number 5 (closest to the parking lot) 
will be used to facilitate the distribution 
of breakfast and lunch from June 20th 
through August 18th (no distribution on 
July 4th). 

Summer School will be in session at 
Pleasant Plains Elementary from July 
10 through August 3 at 8:00 a.m. until 
1:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday. 
Students will spend part of every 
morning outside on the fields and on the 
hardcourt for recess, weather permitting. 
Please keep this in mind when deciding 
to use the hard court or walking your dog 

on school property. Also make sure you 
leash and pick up after your dog. Thank 
you!

Immaculate Heart of Mary School
Immaculate Heart of Mary School is 
accepting applications in Prek3 - 7th 
grade for the 23-24 school year! Please 
apply online at ihmschoolmd.org. To 
set up a tour or inquire, please email 
admissions@ihmschoolmd.org.

Letter to the Editor
Hi, Villagers,
   
With the COVID threat waning and 
winter too, what do you say we get out 
and look closely at our neighborhoods. Do 
you see what I see--on the ground, that 
is?

Certainly not everywhere, but in many 
places, and even in some of our yards: 
litter, TRASH!  Neighbors, can we get 
outside, both front and back, with a 
plastic bag or two, and actually stoop to 
pick it up? You and I can’t miss it: the 
dropped bottles, paper wrappers, fliers, 
discarded food, COVID masks--and yes, 
dog poop--soiling our otherwise pleasant 
streets, alleys, yards and green areas.

It looks bad!  So why keep ignoring it, 
or thinking, why doesn’t someone pick 
it up? With just a little time on Tuesday 
or Friday, trash pickup nights, you and I 
can bring home some unsightly stuff and 
put it in our own trash cans for pickup. 
But first we must make yourselves SEE 
the litter.

We can all feel better about ourselves 
and our Village when we’ve spruced up. 
Will you make the effort?        
   
Bruce Knauff



8102 Loch Raven Blvd 
Towson MD 21286 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

The State of Maryland has issued  
a Proclamation  

in recognition of  the Crackpot’s 
35th Anniversary! 

 

Just featured on “Best in Chow!” 
 

December 18 at Noon! 
  VA Rehab Center patient luncheon! 
All are invited to attend & thank our 

Disabled Vets! 
 

  www.crackpotrestaurant.com 
 

The Crackpot Restaurant  
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Coldwell Banker markets your home 
 on 725+  local, national, & global websites! 

 

My free staging analysis sets your home apart 
—to attract more buyers on-line & in person!  

 

Leslea S. Knauff, Realtor® 
 

Your  Resident Loch Raven Village Expert!   
 

My Services Are Guaranteed in Writing! 
 

Accredited Staging Professional® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
                                                              

410-627-2441 (cell) 
410-252-2111 (office) 

22 W. Padonia Road– Suite A100 
Timonium MD  21093 

 

Not intended to solicit currently listed property.   
Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. 

STAGED! 

BEFORE! 

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Realty Baltimore 
(o) 410-342-4444 (c) 443-745-2734  
TimHodgin@kw.com  TimHodgin.com 

“Tim sold my home on Dellsway Rd. 
this April 2014, for $226,000, which 
was $1,000 over my asking price. His 
home marketing is superior to other 
Realtors.” - Alex Lynch 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s guarantee 
program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

Here’s How it Works:  
 

1. You receive my upfront guaranteed price in writing that I will   
    sell your present home, before you move to your next home. 
 

2. If your home doesn’t sell by the end of the marketing term,  
    I will buy it for no less than 95% of the market value. 
 

3. If you receive an offer that is higher than the guaranteed     
    price from an outside buyer, you get the higher offer, not me. 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, 
call or get a FREE report that details the inner 

workings of this Guarantee, by visiting: 

ALRV BOARD MEETINGS
June 14
July 12
NO MEETING IN AUGUST
Meetings are held at the Loch Raven 
Center at 7:00 p.m. on the second 
Wednesday of each month. Contact 
ALRVPresdident@gmail.com for 
information
UPCOMING ALRV EVENTS
2nd Annual ALRV Community 
Garden Tour will be held on July 29th-
30th at Babcock Presbyterian Church. 
10am-3pm. Tickets can be purchased 
at https://www.lochravenvillage.com 
along with details. Also check the ALRV 
Facebook page for details.
Community Yard Sale – Village-
wide yard sale will be held at Babcock 
Presbyterian Church. Purchase a 10 x 10 
foot space on the LochRavenVillage.com 
website. $15 for ALRV members, Babcock 
Church members, and Knettishall 
Association members. All others, $25. 
Rain or shine. Question? Contact Nicole 
Bailey at LRVEvents2@gmail.com.
LOCH RAVEN LIBRARY EVENTS 
Summer Lunches & Programs for 
kids -- children under 18. Loch Raven 
Library will be serving lunches provided 
by Baltimore County Public Schools on 
weekdays from 12:30 from 1:30. The 
library will also be providing a variety 
of programs every weekday at 2:00 
following the lunch service. Our summer 
programming calendar will include crafts, 
STEM projects, nature activities, and 
more. Our full programming calendar will 
be available on our website and in the 
branch. Weekdays 12:30 p.m. -- 2:30 p.m.
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance 
Program (SNAP)
Adult. Connect with a SNAP benefit 
eligibility specialist from CCBC to help 
locate resources and services to support 
you and your family.
June 21, 3:30-5:30pm and following 3rd 
Wednesdays of the month 

Pride Crafts -- School Age. Make a 
beautiful rainbow collage or rainbow 
friendship bracelet to celebrate Pride 
Month.
June 24, 2:00-3:00pm

Events Calendar June — August
The Events Calendar provides a snapshot of upcoming activities in and around 
our community. For a complete list of activities at Loch Raven Library, visit: 
bcplonline.org/events/datelines-loch-raven. 

Community Shred Day -- Destroy your 
confidential household paperwork at our 
free Community Shred Day. This outdoor 
event is for personal/residential users only. 
Limit of three (3) boxes per household; 
paper items only.
September 16, 10am-12pm
CROMWELL PARK EVENTS
Caterpillar Count! – Ages 8+. Join a 
Naturalist as we observe trees and leaves 
up close. Learn about what types of
insects and arthropods visit them. What we 
see and record will help researchers better 
understand how our changing
climate is influencing even the smallest of 
creatures. FREE!
BOTH ADULTS AND CHILDREN MUST 
REGISTER FOR THIS EVENT
Saturday, July 8 at 1 PM to 3 PM
Butterflies Like It HOT! – Ages 8+. Join 
a Naturalist to identify and observe our 
butterflies. Learn why they prefer the
“dog days of summer.” Bring binoculars 
if you have them, so we can see them up 
close without disturbing them. FREE! 
BOTH ADULTS AND CHILDREN MUST 
REGISTER FOR THIS EVENT.
Saturday, July 15 at 11 AM to 12:30 PM
Discovering Dragonflies – Ages 6+. 
Did you know that dragonflies are apex 
predators of the insect world? Learn fun
facts about these creepy denizens of the 
pond and join us as we go in search for 
them to get a closer look. Wear shoes
that can get wet. FREE! BOTH ADULTS 
AND CHILDREN MUST REGISTER FOR 
THIS EVENT.
Sunday, August 6 at 1 PM to 2:30 PM
VISIT THESE SITES FOR MORE 
INFORMATION ABOUT LOCAL 
EVENTS.
Loch Raven Library – www.bcplonline.org  
Cromwell Valley Park -- https://
cromwellvalleypark.org/event_calendar 
Hampton Mansion National Historic Site -- 
https://www.nps.gov/hamp/index.htm 
Towson University -- https://www.towson.
edu/campus/programs/ 
Goucher College -- https://events.goucher.
edu/ 
Baltimore Ag Center -- https://www.
baltimorecountymd.gov/departments/
recreation/programs/agriculture-center/
index.html 
American Visionary Art Museum -- https://
www.avam.org/exhibitions-and-events
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Alycia & David Van Horn of Drumwood 
Rd. welcomed new daughter Allison 
Janae on July 8. Allison weighed in at 
6lbs12oz. Big brother Adam thinks his 
new sister is pretty great. 

Kyra O’Donnell of Feldbrook Rd. was 
accepted into the Baltimore Symphony 
Youth Orchestra. Way to go Kyra!

Also celebrating October birthdays were 
Dara Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on October 
18, Kara Mussman of Kirkwall Ct. on 
October 3, and Flynn Walkinshaw of 
Feldbrook Rd. on October 8th. Flynn’s 
sister Jane celebrates a birthday on 
November 21. Also celebrating a birthday 
on November 26 is Lori Cullinan of 
Feldbrook Rd.

Share your news with the Village Crier – welcome a new neighbor, wish someone a happy 
birthday, announce the birth of a child! Over the Fence is your opportunity to tell others 
what is going on in your part of the Village. Email lrvcriereditor@gmail.com.

Happy 60th Birthday to Gary Smith 
on November 5th and Christian Smith 
turns 20 on Dec. 9th, both of Pleasant 
Plains Rd. And we remember our son and 
brother James Smith who would have 
turned 23 on Nov. 11th.

Congratulations to Dan and Dara 
Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on the marriage 
of their daughter Rachel. The wedding 
of Rachel Hicks and Rob Savarese took 
place on October 17th at the Hunt Valley 
Golf Club.

Belated birthday wishes to Pleasant 
Plains Road residents Zach Brown, 
October 7, Renee Brown, October 11, 
and Emma O’Connell who turned a big 
5 on October 24. Emma’s brother Kaiden 
O’Connell turns 4 on Dec. 28.

Thoughts on Thanksgiving from humorist Garrison Keillor
“...And that’s the challenge of Thanksgiving — to gather among our kin who 
know us a little too well and have an amiable occasion enjoyed equally by all, at 
which nobody is stabbed through the heart with a carving knife...It is the dinner 
of all dinners, generous and comforting and completely predictable, and a true 
test of civility, and we do it in gratitude for the simple goodness of life. ”

Thank You, Block Captains

Block Captains play an important role 
in maintaining the warm and inviting 
atmosphere of our neighborhood. The 
following is a list of current Block 
Captains and streets that are currently 
without one. To find out more about 
a Block Captain’s role, go to the Loch 
Raven Village website, click on Contacts, 
and scroll to the bottom of the page for an 
article entitled What is a Block Captain? 
Or click on this link: https://www.
lochravenvillage.com/_files/ugd/0df2aa_
0a925cf4ff664217b0c03295921bd4d7.pdf 

• 	Aberdeen - Jack Tischinger  
	 ptischin@verizon.net 
•	 Barksdale - Maddy Moore 	
	 bakersdaleblockcaptain@gmail.com
•	 Cylde Bank - OPEN
•	 Cottage - Mackenzie Williams 
	 cottagelaneblockcaptain@gmail.com 
•	 Dellsway - Richard Brown 
	 brown7@comcast.net
•	 Deveron - Ad & Anita Randall
	 randallmadteam@gmail.com
•	 Doxbury -  OPEN
•	 Drumwood - OPEN
•	 Edgewood (odd) - Doug Brady 
	 410-665-6488
•	 Edgewood (even) - Mary Reinhardt
	 410-9617542
•	 Feldbrook - Barbara Cardin 
	 bcardin@comcast.net
•	 Glen Gary - Beth Gibbs 
	 glengaryblockcaptain@gmail.com
•	 Glen Keith (east) - OPEN
•	 Glen Keith (west) - Jean and Bill Blair 
	 glenkeithwestblockcaptain@gmail.com 
•	 Glen Ridge - Kimberly Ford 
	 glenridgeblockcaptain@gmail.com
•	 Greenway - OPEN
•	 Joppa Road - Corrine Ratliff  
	 cratliff73@gmail.com
•	 Kennoway - Ms. Pat Keller 
	 kennowayblockcaptain@gmail.com
•	 Kirkwall - Thea Mussman 
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SERVICE ADS

TJ’s LAWN AND LANDSCAPE Prompt, 
courteous and local service. Lawns cut 
with or without bagging. Shrubs and 
hedges removed. Garden care including 
clean-out, weeding and mulching. Yard 
and leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor 
services including light hauling. Call 
Terry, 443-275-2853.

Thanks for the Memories
This summer the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village and Babcock Church 
hosted a series of “movies on the lawn”on 
Friday evenings for the enjoyment of 
the entire community. Families spent 
quality time together watching such 
gems as “Enchanted” and “The LEGO 
movie”  under the stars during some of 
our unusually lovely and cool summer 
evenings. We’d like to thank those who 
devoted their time to making these 
events happen. Pastor Harry Cahill, Win 
Boyer, Cathy Lawson, James Haynes, 
Josh Cooper, and the Pearson family 
from Babcock Church, and Antoinette 
O’Donnell from the ALRV – thank you for 
your time and efforts!

Dear neighbors,

After three years of working tirelessly 
on The Village Crier, Kristin Mears has 
decided to step down from her position 
as Editor. On behalf of the Board and 
our community, I’d like to thank Kristin 
for the dedication and expertise she 
brought to every edition. Kristin spent 
countless hours ensuring that every 
Crier publication was informative, fun 
and relevant to our Village community. If 
you’ve ever been challenged by the “Canine 
Mystery” feature or proudly shared your 
“over the fence” news in the Crier, Kristin 
is the one to thank! We appreciate the 
time and talent that Kristin has brought 
to The Village Crier and hope that she’ll 
now have an opportunity to sit back, relax 
and enjoy the Crier as she reads it for the 
fi rst time on delivery day!

Sincerely,
Jason Garber

TO PLACE AN AD:
Submit your ad via email (pdf) to 

lrvcrierads@gmail.com. 
Send a printed copy with payment to: 

The Village Crier 
P.O. Box 9721

Baltimore, MD 21284. 
No ads will be taken by phone.

RATES ARE AS FOLLOWS: 
Classifi ed ads:

$5.00 per 25 words, 50 word max. 
Professional Service ads: 
$25.00 per ad,  50 word max. 
Display ads: $55.00 per ad. 

NOTE: The Crier has limited availability! 
All Ads must be paid 

in advance of publication. 
Make checks payable to: 

Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc.

ADVERTISE WITH US! 
Purchase your ad space  
on the NEW LRV website: 

LochRavenVillage.com > SHOP > Village 
Crier Ad Space > Choose your ad type > 

Pay with Credit Card or PayPal

Submit your ad:  
Send a PDF for Display ads, or ad  
copy in the body of your email for  

Classified and Professional Service Ads to: 
LRVcriereditor@gmail.com

RATES:  
Classified Ad - $5.00 per  
25 words, 50 word max.  

Professional Service Ad -  
$25.00 per ad, 50 word max.  

Display Ad - $75.00  
Note - limited Display Ad spaces per issue!

Ads run in the next issue (quarterly/ 
seasonally) once paid and received by  
the editor. If your ad is time-sensitive, 

please contact the Crier editor for  
more information.

cLASSIFIED ADS
JRL Landscaping & Lawn Service – 
Owner: Jose Lemus, 443-587-8332. Lawn 
cutting services starting @ $35-UP. Also 
Plantings, Bush trimming, Mulching & 
Tree cutting…please inquire for pricing.

Block captain Update
Thanks to Thea Mussman of Kirkwall Ct. 
for volunteering to be the new Kirkwall 
Ct. block captain! To see a list of block 
captains and a description of how block 
captains help our neighborhood, visit our 
website at LochRavenVillage.com and 
click on the Contacts heading. 

If you wish to contact our block captains 
coordinator, email Lori Cullinan at 
LRVblockcaptain@gmail.com. We are 
currently seeking block captains for the 
following streets: Doxbury, Greenway, 
Loch Ness, Loch Raven (west), and Putty 
Hill (west).

holiday Decorating contest
The annual ALRV decorating contest 
for the holidays is coming soon! If you 
haven’t already done your decorating, 
there is still some time before judges 
come around the neighborhood and 
narrow down the wonderfully decorated 
homes to two winners on December 17th.

Prizes will be delivered a bit later in the 
month. It is always such a pleasure to see 
LRV decked out with lights and greenery. 
Thank you to those who add sparkle to the 
holiday season with outdoor decorations 
to add to our cheer! (Only dues paying 
members of the ALRV will be considered 
for prizes. There is still time to pay dues! 
See our website at LochRavenVillage.
com for details.) Your annual dues to the 
ALRV make this event possible.

	 CaptainKirkwall@gmail.com
•	 LaSalle - Traci Malstrom 
	 lasalleblockcaptain@gmail.com
•	 Loch Ness - OPEN
•	Loch Raven (east) - Teresa Hammer 
	 lochraveneastblockcaptain@gmail.com 
•	Loch Raven (west) OPEN
•	Loch Shiel - OPEN
•	Mussula - OPEN
•	Myamby - OPEN
•	Pleasant Plains (north) Seante Hunt 
	 pplainsnorthblockcaptain@gmail.com
•	Pleasant Plains (south) 
	 Linda Shedlock
	 ppsblockcaptain@gmail.com 
•	Putty Hill (east) - Sharon Fisher 
	 puttyhilleastblockcaptain@gmail.com
•	Putty Hill (west) – OPEN

To get more information or to 
volunteer for an open block captain 
position, contact Lori Cullinan at 
LRVBlockCaptain@gmail.com. 



July 4th Fireworks!
Are you looking forward to the annual 
Towson fireworks display that takes 
place right here in LRV? It has been a 
fun Towson tradition for over 50 years! 
The event is fully funded by private do-
nations only and is run by volunteers. So 
please make a donation, however small, 
at TowsonFireworks.com to help raise 
money for this enjoyable (but expensive) 
event. It’s sure to be another spectacular 
display!
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Beauty All
Around Us


